Services for Kathryn Short, 59, who died April 6 in Wheatland, were held Tuesday, April 9 at 10:30 a.m. in St. Patrick's Catholic Church with Father Malcom Reid officiating. Rosary services were Monday evening at the church.

Short was born in Omaha, Neb. June 19, 1925, the daughter of Walter and Kate Norvell. She was

reared and educated in Omaha.

In 1942 she moved with her parents to Wheatland where they farmed southwest of town.

She and Charles Short were married in Scottsbluff, Neb., Nov. 26, 1949. They made their home in Wheatland and lived here until the time of herdeath.

She was a member of St. Patrick's Catholic Church.

Besides her husband Charles, she is survived by her mother, Kate Norvell of Wheatland, and her sister, Frances Burggraff of Omaha.

She was preceded in death by her father and one

brother.

Memorial contributions in her name may be made to the Cancer Fund.

Burial was in the Wheatland Cemetery.

Schrader-Prell Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.